
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
October 25, 2012       
 
Mr. Kirby Murray, Director of Public Works 
City of Berryville 
P.O. Box 227 
Berryville, AR 72616 
 
RE: NPDES Permit Number AR0021792, AFIN 08-00034 
 City of Berryville Wastewater Treatment Facility 
 
Dear Mr. Murray, 
 
A review of the NPDES file for the City of Bearden Wastewater Treatment Facility for 
the period of January 1st, 2012 through August 31st, 2012 reveals the following 
compliance issues:   
 
The facility has reported 4 violations of Part I, Section A. of NPDES Permit No. 
AR0021792.  A detailed list of the violations has been included with this letter.  ADEQ 
recommends that you consult with an engineer for the purpose of developing a strategy 
to eliminate these effluent violations. 
 
Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action by this 
Department, pursuant to the Arkansas Water and Air Pollution Control Act.  The 
regulations and your NPDES Permit require that you take all reasonable measures 
necessary to eliminate or prevent the occurrence of violations.   
 
Should you have any questions concerning the above referenced compliance issues, 
please feel free to contact me at 501-682-0631, or you may e-mail me at 
johnsonm@adeq.state.ar.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Miles Johnson 
Enforcement Analyst 
Water Division, Enforcement Branch 
 
 


